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We the People 310 An Open Letter to the Prime Minister

Good Day to you. Here is an open letter to the new Prime Minister, Scott Morrison.

Dear Prime Minister, congratulations on your appointment to the highest office in the land. We the people
thought it prudent to write and provide you with some direction. We don't all agree on everything but here
goes.

First up it would be a really good idea if the government stopped giving money to countries who don't like us
or which are run by dictators or where birth rates are out of control. So many Australians are in trouble with
over 3 million living in poverty not to mention the farmers' drought problems, so a great start would be to
pay off the federal debt. PM, we live in the driest continent on earth and offering farmers interest free loans
is not going to cut it because farmers can't pay it back, so provide them with cash to assist and while you are
at it stop allowing foreigners to buy the best of this country. We also want you to stop the massive levels of
immigration as the costs involved including infrastructure far outweigh the initial short term artificial
financial benefit. Let Australia's population stabilise to retain our culture and standard of living. We know
the influx of people is keeping a large pool of labour at hand thus stifling wages and reducing our quality of
life. With a stabilised population housing prices will come down and young Australians can engage the great
Australian dream again without having to raise kids in apartments.

Now PM whether you think man induced climate change is real or not the science is in and there's a
problem. Your new government should be concerned with today and tomorrow and our young people who
are this nation's future. Take some real action to reduce carbon emissions or give back the keys to the Lodge
because the planet depends on non politicised action and less government flatulence. While you are at it
make up the national mind about coal mining and energy and get on with it because you can't burn the
candle at both ends any longer. If we export millions of tons of coal to be burnt over seas isn't it only fair we
Australians own part of the emissions too.

Mr Morrison our kids are being taught rubbish in schools run by academics and left leaning pedagogy. No
more political correctness or unscientific genderless ideology please. We are not a nation of racists and
xenophobes and we are sick of being lectured about it by the ABC. We pay for the damn network so pull
them into line. The current culture in education has utterly failed us and those responsible should be turfed
out and numeracy and literacy levels made great again. None of this is hard PM because we the people get it
but the government and opposition don't. It doesn't require more money just common sense and
accountability. We have the biggest public service in Australia's history but we'd rather many just got a real
job. It may surprise you Mr Morrison but the people don't see Canberra as anything but the city of free
lunches and short working days and little real productivity. The game's up because we the people say so. It
seems to us that all you pollies retire on income and perks we can't imagine so you should get the same as
us, no more no less and no free travel and back stage passes.

Prime Minister, it seems the previous government and the opposition have forgotten about the retirees and
pensioners who made this country great. Now do the right thing and recognise this service and help older
Australians now. Don't go to another Anzac Day service or retirement village unless you can hold your head
up high knowing the pensioners and service men and women who built this country are ok. If the
government ran the tight budgets retired folk do, then this nation would learn to be thrifty. There is much to
do PM and of significant importance to our well being is the environment and it must be looked after.
Australia has just 6% arable land and we need our forests and green areas for the unique plants and animals
we have in Australia. The Barrier reef is dying like freedom of speech and here on the Gold Coast the Council
and State government don't seem to give a hoot about the bush and wildlife and may | remind you of the
seats you hold on the Gold Coast so start taking a serious interest please.

Thanks for reading this letter from 'we the people' Prime Minister and we respectfully advise you to put
Australia first and stop the infighting. You say you are "on our side", well prove it please.
Until next time, we remain the People of Australia.



